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Report Highlights

What We Found
In state fiscal year 2022, LWC resolved prior-year findings related to Noncompliance with 
Requirements for the Reemployment Services and Eligibility Assessment Program, Inadequate 
Controls over Interstate Billing and Employer Charging Requirements, Noncompliance with 
Reporting Requirements for The Federal Funding Accountability and Transparency Act, and 
Unexecuted Source Code Escrow Agreement.

Two findings from the prior year are repeated in this report:

•	 Inadequate Controls over and Noncompliance with Unemployment Insurance Benefits 
Requirements – For the third consecutive year, LWC did not have adequate internal 
controls and did not comply with requirements of the Unemployment Insurance federal 
program. 

•	 Inadequate Controls over and Noncompliance with Subrecipient Monitoring 
Requirements – For the fourth consecutive year, LWC did not adequately follow-up on 
subrecipient monitoring reports under the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act 
Cluster programs. 


